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‘Discovering life in all its fullness.’ 

* Hesed * Hamdah * Honesty * Horizons *  

This Week’s News… 
 
It’s been another busy and productive week here at Lindridge, with the children all settling back well into the 
Autumn term and enjoying their new classes and teachers.  
 
We’ve been fortunate enough to be selected to participate in the Tesco Community Grants Scheme, with a 
chance to receive between £500 and £1,500 to make improvements to our nature garden.  You will be able to 
vote for us with your blue tokens from 1st October to 31st December, so please let your friends and family 
know.  As such a small school, we are going to need all the support we can get to get those little blue tokens 
mounting up!  
 
Our lovely FOLS team have asked me to let you know about the following: 
 
• Thursday 30th September - Rags 2 Riches Second Hand Clothing Collection 
 
• Friday 15th October - Fancy Dress Disco.  5.30pm to 6.15pm Hedgehog and Otter Class, 6.30pm to 

7.30pm Squirrel and Fox Class.  More details to follow.  
 
• Saturday 16th October - A Working Party is needed to lay slabs for a new FOLS storage shed and to 

plant bulbs around the grounds.  Work to take place 10.00am - 12.00pm.  Volunteers very gratefully 
received.  Please contact the FOLS team or the School Office if you can help in any way. 

 
• Saturday 6th November - 12.00pm - 2.00pm Autumn Fair.  Volunteers will be needed for this, so please 

email Kelly on kmg1412@yahoo.co.uk if you are able to help.  
 

We’ve had a number of parents enquiring about lost property.  Please can we ask that children’s uniform is 
clearly named as now that they are getting changed at school for PE lessons, things do go missing.  Thank you. 

With best wishes for a restful weekend.  

This week’s attendance  

• Hedgehogs 100.00% 

• Otters  100.00% 

• Squirrels  100.00% 

• Foxes    97.10% 

• Whole School 98.90% 

Whole school target is 97.00%. 

  

 

 

 

School Closure 
Monday 27th September 
 
We have been informed by Western Power Distribution that we will 
have no electricity on Monday 27th September 2021.  This means 
that we will have no phones, internet connection, heating, lighting etc.  
It is therefore not safe for school to open on that day.   
 
Class teachers will send children home with work on Friday 24th  
September for them to complete during the day of the closure.  
School will open as normal on Tuesday 28th September.  We apologise 
for any inconvenience that this may cause.   
 
 
 

  
 
 
 



September  
Monday 13th September Whole School Roald Dahl Day Activities 

Tuesday 14th September Year 6 Optional Taster Day at Tenbury 
High Ormiston Academy 

Monday 27th September Whole School School Closed 

Tuesday 28th 
September 

Year R and 1 Reception Eye Tests 
(Information coming home soon) 

Wednesday 6th October Years 1—6 RE Trip to Worcester 
Cathedral 

Monday 11th October Whole School Harvest Festival and World 
Animal Day (More details to 
follow) 

Monday 18th October Year 5 and 6 Church Workshop 

Monday 18th October Whole School School photos—portraits and 
sibling groups 

Wednesday 20th 
October 

Whole School Flu Vaccinations 

Thursday 21st October Years 5 and 6 Residential Trip to Boreatton 
Park, Shrewsbury 

Friday 22nd October Years 5 and 6 Children back from Boreatton 
Park, Shrewsbury 

Monday 25th—Friday 
29th October 

 Half Term  

Monday 1st October Whole School Back to School  

Collection for  
Caroline Palethorpe 
 
As you will no doubt be aware from the 
letter sent out on Parentmail earlier 
this week, our Chair of Governors, 
Caroline Palethorpe, has tendered her 
resignation after four years of service 
to our school.   
 
Caroline has committed a huge amount 
of time, effort and energy to our 
school over her years with us, and we 
would like to recognise this by way of a 
gift to thank her for all she has done 
for Lindridge St Lawrence Primary 
School.   
 
We will be holding a collection for this 
and would ask that if any staff or 
parents / carers would to make a 
donation towards a gift, that they see 
Mrs Hurst in the School 
Office. 
 
Thank you.  
 
 
 

 

Covid 19 Attendance Guidance 
 
We thought it would be useful to remind you of the 
current Government guidlines on school attendance 
and Covid 19. 
 

• Pupils who have symptoms of Covid 19 should 
isolate and get a PCR test. 

 

• Pupils who have had a positive LFT test should 
isolate and get a PCR test. 

 

• Pupils who are a close contact of someone who 
has tested positive do not need to self-isolate. 
They should get a PCR test and should only 
isolate if they test positive. If they test 
negative, they must return to school. 

 
If you have any questions or are uncertain how to 
proceed in the event that your child is unwell, or 
tests positive, please do not hesitate to contact the 
School Office.  
 
 



 

  

 

LACON CHILDE SCHOOL OPEN EVENING 

 MONDAY 20TH SEPTEMBER and OPEN 

MORNINGS ON 21ST AND 25TH               

SEPTEMBER CANCELLED 

 

Following advice from Shropshire Local Authority, 

the Head Teacher has taken the decision to      

postpone September’s planned open events. 

 

Open Saturdays will be held on 2nd and 9th        

October, by appointment only.   

 

Parents are invited to telephone the School Office 

on: 01299 270312 to book an appointment.   

Neighbourhood Matters 
 
The Police have a new system to interact with 
its communities and we are hoping that you 
could share the below with your parents in 
newsletters etc. 
 
The new system, called Neighbourhood Mat-
ters, enables residents, businesses and com-
munity groups across Herefordshire, Worces-
tershire, Shropshire and Telford to find out 
more about what is happening in their local 
community. It also gives them the opportunity 
to contact police officers and local policing 
teams directly so they can raise any concerns 
and provide feedback. 
  
It is a free service and those who sign up can 
choose to receive news and appeals, local 
crime information and crime prevention advice 
via a number of different channels. 
  
Assistant Chief Constable Rachel Jones, said: 
“We are delighted to launch Neighborhood 
Matters as a key part of our Local Policing 
and Community Charter. The new messaging 
service will help us to work more closely with 
the public, build strong community relation-
ships and both reduce and prevent crime. 
  
“Intelligence received from our communities 
is vital in preventing and detecting crime and 
anti-social behaviour. Neighbourhood Matters 
will be another mechanism that people can use 
to pass on information and concerns, speak 
directly to local teams and keep up-to-date 
with policing in their area. By working togeth-
er to share information we can make a real 
difference.” 
  
The messages people receive will be targeted 
and based on their location and preferences 
selected by each individual. The public can 
sign up for local updates from their neigh-
bourhood policing team, or join a number of 
specialised community interest groups such as 
Business Watch, wildlife crime and crime pre-
vention. 
 
 
I have attached the link below. 
 
www.neighbourhoodmatters.co.uk 
 
 

School Contact Details 
 
Telephone: 01584 881466 
 
Mrs Greenow-Langford      
head@lindridge.worcs.sch.uk  
 
Mrs Harry       
kharry@lindridge.worcs.sch.uk 
 
Mr Pickford     
mpickford@lindridge.worcs.sch.uk      
 
Miss Shepherd 
mshepherd@lindridge.worcs.sch.uk  
 
Mrs Sneyd      
ssneyd@lindridge.worcs.sch.uk 
 
Office      
office@lindridge.worcs.sch.uk 
 
Lindkidz      
lindkidz@lindridge.worcs.sch.uk 
 
SENDCo 
Mrs Greenow-Langford 
head@lindridge.worcs.sch.uk 

http://www.neighbourhoodmatters.co.uk



